Scotland County Schools
Journal Entry, Year-End Close and Financial Reporting Narrative
June 30, 2018
NOTE: the control narrative below was prepared based on discussions with Susan Harrison, Finance Officer.
Journal entries

· There are 2 people in the finance department who can post journal entries:  the Assistant Finance Officer, Finance Officer
· The Finance Officer must approve, or vice versa.
· A file is maintained with supporting documentation for all aje’s. 
Year-End Close
· The year-end close process includes several procedures that only occur once a year as part of the close process – this includes recording of accounts payable, accounts receivable and payroll installment receivables/payables. In addition, audit adjustments (if any) are recorded as part of this process.  The adjusting journal entries for installments are automated through the unit’s accounting system(K-12). 
· All payments made subsequent to year end are examined as they are entered for payment.  Any items that represent A/P at year end are summarized and an adjusting journal entry is prepared.
· All receipts after year end are reviewed as received to determine if any were receivable at June 30th.  Any such items are summarized and recorded via adjusting journal entry.
· After the year-end audit, any proposed audit adjustments are provided to the Finance Officer for review and approval.  After approval, the entries are posted 
Financial Reporting

· Once the final audit adjustments have been posted to the general ledger, final trial balances are printed and provided to the auditors

· The preparation of the financial statements is performed by the auditing firm with assistance provided by the Finance Officer.

· The preparation of the financial statements and Schedule of Federal and State Awards (SEFSA) is performed by the auditing firm with assistance provided by the Chief Finance Officer. 
· Once a draft of the financial statements and SEFSA is ready, it is provided to the finance officer for review.  Any questions or suggested changes are discussed with the auditors
· The audit firm holds an exit conference with the Finance Officer, Superintendent and Finance Committee to discuss the results of the audit and go over any audit findings.
· The audit firm comes to a board meeting to present the audited financial statements and overall results of the audit.  Management letter comments, compliance findings or other issues (if any) are discussed with the Board at that time.

